

Re: Joint Letter from Middle East Studies Organisations

From iranemb.rom@mfa.gov.ir <iranemb.rom@mfa.gov.ir>

Date Tue 10/09/2024 11:20

To BRISMES Committee on Academic Freedom <academicfreedom@brismes.org>

Dear Friends,

Thank you very much for your pay attentions.

Your letter will be sent to the Great destinations.

Let me tell you something honestly. I am really sorry for the international community that institutions like yours defend their high human values in a completely discriminatory manner. It's a shame that you can never even think about the crimes that the Zionists are committing in Gaza and the Occupied Palestinian Territories.

All universities, scientific centers, schools, cultural institutions ect in Palestin, were completely destroyed by American and European bombs.

A large number (I emphasize a large number) of students, professors and people associated with science and research in Palestin were brutally killed.

During the past months, in prestigious and large universities in Europe, North America (USA and Canada), a large number of university students and lecturers have been deprived of education and teaching, or severely they were beaten by the police.

University environments in the several Western countries were put under the boots of the police and all the values that you mentioned in this letter were considered as nothing.

Please be ashamed of all these double encounters. Please tell us what you did in the mentioned cases? What are you really looking for?

Best Regard.